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Honiton Town Council

Policy Committee

Minutes of the Policy Committee held at the Town Council Offices, New Street, Honiton
on the twenty fifth of June 2012
Members present

	St Michael’s Ward
	St Paul’s Ward

	Cllr Nick Cornwell * (Chairman)
	Cllr Vivienne Ash *

	Cllr Mike Allen * **
	Cllr Les Bayliss

	Cllr Gary Elliot
	Cllr Roy Coombs *

	Cllr David Foster *
	Cllr Peter Corke *

	Cllr Sue Groves *
	Cllr Marianne Harman

	Cllr Peter Halse * **
	Cllr Vera Howard *

	Cllr Sharon Pavey *
	Cllr Liz Tirard *

	Cllr John Taylor *
	Cllr John Zarczynski


* Trained in the Power of Wellbeing

** Also District Councillor
12/37
To elect a Chairman of the Committee

Cllr Corke proposed that Cllr Cornwell be elected Chairman of the Committee.  This was seconded by Cllr Tirard and was carried.

12/38
To elect a Vice-Chairman of the Committee

Cllr Cornwell proposed that Cllr Groves be elected Vice-Chairman of the Committee.  This was seconded by Cllr Ash and was carried.
12/39
To receive apologies for absence

Cllr Whitlock (A/L)
12/40
To receive declarations of interest in items on the agenda

None declared.
12/41
To review the Town Council’s Complaints Procedure
A copy of the Complaints Procedure had been circulated in advance.  It was agreed that, in the interests of fairness, the procedure should allow for an appeals process with an independent final arbiter.  The Deputy Town Clerk was instructed to take advice from NALC on the inclusion of a procedure for appeals and to bring back the matter for further discussion.
12/42
To discuss the availability of Parishes Together Fund and to make recommendations to the Town Council on how to proceed

It was agreed that Cllr Pavey, Cllr Foster, Cllr Harman and Cllr Taylor form a working group to consider potential partners and potential projects under the Parishes Together Fund.  The working group would report back to the Policy Committee.  
All Councillors were invited to submit ideas and suggestions to the working group for consideration.  The deadlines for submission of applications to the Fund are 30 September 2012 and 31 March 2013.

12/43
To discuss the Town Council’s response to the consultation on funding arrangements for localising support for council tax
A briefing paper prepared by NALC had been circulated in advance.  It was agreed that NALC be requested to provide briefing papers which set out the issues clearly and simply, particularly when dealing with complex financial matters.  It was also agreed that, should East Devon District Council issue a consultation on arrangements for localising support for council tax, the Town Council will respond to such local consultation.
12/44
To discuss the Town Council’s response to the consultation on improvements to the policy and legal framework for public rights of way

It was agreed to refer the consultation to the Environmental Issues Working Group for discussion at its meeting on 3rd July and that on this occasion the Working Group would report direct to the Town Council meeting on 9th July.
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12/45
To discuss the General Power of Competence and to make recommendations to the Town Council on how to proceed

A briefing paper had been circulated in advance.  It was agreed to recommend to the Town Council that it meets the eligibility criteria for the General Power of Competence as set out in the Localism Act 2011 S.8 and the Parish Councils (General Power of Competence) (Prescribed Conditions) Order 2012 and that it pass a resolution to this effect.
12/46
To receive the report of the Environmental Issues Working Group

Cllr Bayliss reported on the first meeting of the Environmental Issues working group and the minutes of the meeting held on 24th May were noted.

12/47
To receive the report of the Emergency & Risk Management Working Group

Cllr Bayliss advised that the working group has met on two occasions and is formatting the risk register which will be presented to either the September or October meeting of the Policy Committee.
12/48
To receive the report of the Marketing Group
A copy of the minutes of the meeting held on 29th May had been circulated in advance.   The minutes were noted. 
12/49
To consider the Devon County Council Winter Service Review 2012

The Town Council’s response to the questionnaire was considered and agreed. 
12/50
To close the meeting

The Chairman closed the meeting at 8.17pm.

Signed Chair
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